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16th September 2020 

Planning Department (Attention: Bob Neville) 
Cherwell District Council 
BANBURY 
OX15 4AA 

Dear Mr Neville 

APPLICATION 20/02060/F – CHANGE OF USE OF LAND TO A MIXED USE FOR 
THE KEEPING OF HORSES (EXISTING) AND AS A RESIDENTIAL CARAVAN SITE  
FOR 4no GYPSY FAMILIES. EACH WITH TWO CARAVANS (INCLUDING NO MORE 
THAN 4no STATIC CARAVANS / MOBILE HOMES) TOGETHER WITH THE  
LAYING OF HARDCORE  
 

CPRE Oxfordshire objects to planning application 20/02060/F for the change of use of 

land at The Stables, Main St, Great Bourton, OX17 IQU, for the provision of 8 traveller 
site pitches.  
 

The fact that there are a number of substantive objections lodged by OCC Rights of 
Way, CDC Rights of Way Officer and CDC Strategic Housing should, of itself, be 
indicative of an inappropriate application and mitigate against its adoption. In addition 

we support the objections raised by The Bourtons and Cropredy Parish Councils. 
 
The substantive points raised by the above Authorities are reinforced by a number of 

issues of considerable local concern and relevance submitted by the significant 
number of individual submissions registered objecting to the application.  
 

CPRE Oxfordshire considers the key issues relevant to this application are: 
 
1.        Need  

 
The reference in the application supporting letter that CDC has a significant deficit in its 

provision of Traveller Sites, quoting a shortage of up to 27 sites, is based on a 2017 
assessment report. Recently CDC has lost two applications for new sites on appeal 
and it is now believed that they meet the requirement for Traveller Site provision over a 
five year period. CDC has failed to identify suitable sites in its Local Plan and so 
exposes rural communities to speculative applications of this sort and so no further 

applications should considered until the revised Local Plan addresses the issue. 
Therefore this site is not now required. 
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